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                       FOUNDED FEB 1929

                   BOX 417 THOROLD ON L2V 4J6

                          [image: image1.jpg]



                  RED GERANIUM FLORAL EMBLEM

    THE MARCH MEETING

 DATE/TIME:  WED MARCH 21 7 PM 

 LOCATION:   HOLY ROSARY HALL

 SPEAKER:     THERESA FORTE 
 TOPIC:        CREATIVE SOLUTIONS

                 FOR DIFFICULT SPACES                 
 REGULARS:   MINI SHOW 

         SHOW AND TELL

  GARDENING QUESTIONS

  DOOR PRIZES/REFRESHMENTS

 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

THE MARCH MEETING

SPEAKER AND TOPIC
Our speaker this evening is Theresa Forte from Niagara Falls. She will be doing a presentation entitled “Creative Solutions for Difficult Spaces” We all have spots in our gardens that are difficult to grow plant material successfully. We are looking forward to her ideas for these areas. 

Theresa writes an excellent weekly garden column for local papers including the St Catharines Standard. For many years, it was always part of the Thursday paper but now is published on Saturday. I for one eagerly await its arrival each week.   WELCOME BACK THERESA!!
MINI SHOW

DECORATIVE:

Celtic Woman:

 Dominantly green, small flowers allowed if desired
HORTICULTURE:

CLASS 1- Potted plant in bloom

CLASS 2- Potted cactus

CLASS 3- Potted foliage plant

CLASS 4-Open class- open to any other plant not mentioned above
REGULARS

If time, there will be an opportunity for gardening questions and show and tell

There will be draws for door prizes followed by a time of refreshment, socialization and a chance to renew membership. 
REFRESHMENTS

Although we are planning a post St Patrick’s Day theme [think green], we welcome all donations to the refreshment table. Thanks
FINANCIAL REPORT

January 31-February 28 2018

Balance forward from January 31     $2,313.09

Income
Membership [2018]            $245.00

Donation                           10.00

Dividends Credit Union             8.00
Total                            $263.00

Expenses      
Hall rental                        $ 40.00

Feb speaker’s fee                  100.00
Total                               $140.00

Balance on hand as of Feb 28 2018

$2,436.09

Chequing Account              $584.99

Premium Savings Account     1,709.10
Share account                     92.00

Petty cash –treasurer            50.00 

Total                         $2,436.09

Thanks to Treasurer Betty Beck for this financial statement. 
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PAST EVENTS

FEBRUARY OPEN MEETING

Our speaker last month was Margaret Pickles, from Niagara Falls, a professor of science at Niagara College. She gave a most interesting and informative account of the life and migration of the Monarch butterfly. We all said that we learned so much from her presentation.

Like our friend Stacey Hickman from NIC [Natural Insect Control], Margaret acquired her fascination for insects as a child. This fascination has continued to this very day.  Margaret was one of the people involved in the development of the Butterfly Conservatory in Niagara Falls. 
She told of the work of Fred Urquhart, a graduate of the U of T who began studying the Monarch back in the late 1930s= He investigated their migration routes and their overwintering sites. With the help of others he was instrumental in locating the major overwintering sites in the mountain forests of Mexico. Margaret herself has travelled to these areas and showed photos including the roosting sites- fascinating. I have since read that these Mexican destinations were kept secret for years because it was feared that public knowledge would threaten them. That is still a danger as well as disturbing of their habitats through illegal logging. 
Some other Monarch facts

· It is the 3rd or 4th generations of the monarchs that make the migratory trip. Adults generally live only 3-5 weeks

· There are two divisions of Monarchs in North America- one along the west coast- they overwinter in southern California and the second in central and eastern sections and these are the ones who make it to Mexico. Some may travel to Florida. 
· The caterpillars feed on the milkweed plant but adults need nectar to store up fats and other nutrients,

· To tract the migrations, they tag the Monarchs. The butterflies don’t seem to mind. 

· Point Pelee is a gathering spot for the Monarchs as well as birds before they take off for the south

· Plants to grow to attract and keep Monarchs include the common milkweeds. Also grow asters and goldenrod and Mexican sunflowers. 
· A cultivated flower that is attractive to them is the Zinnia especially the taller varieties- I remember Vivian Fraser used to plant a row of zinnias in her back garden and they were always covered with butterflies.

UPCOMING EVENTS

APRIL 

OPEN MEETING 
Wed April 18th 7pm Holy Rosary Hall

Speaker   Bruce Zimmerman
Topic: Gardening in Small Spaces

Mini show  

Decorative- Mother Earth arrangement featuring spring flowers

Horticulture- Class 1- one daffodil [single] 

                Class 2- one daffodil [double]

Class 3-one daffodil [miniature] Class 4 one hyacinth

Class 5-one forced branch or plant in bloom-no longer than 20 inches
Class 6- Open class – open to any other plant not mentioned above
ONTARIO HORTICULTURAL ASSOCIATION DISTRICT 9 NIAGARA   SPRING AGM 2018

WORKING WITH NATURE

SATURDAY, APRIL 21, 2018

HOST: NIAGARA ON THE LAKE HORT. SOCIETY 

NIAGARA ON THE LAKE COMMUNITY CENTRE

14 ANDERSON LANE NIAGARA ON THE LAKE

8:30 AM REGISTRATION

10:00 AM JUDGING AND MEETING TO BEGIN

FEE- $23 PER PERSON (INCLUDES LUNCH) See below for ticket info.
PLEASE NOTE 
1. Several copies of the meeting’s schedule as well as the flower show will be available at our March and April Open meetings. Or go on line and print your own copy at the District 9 Niagara site Spring AGM 2018 
2. Plan to attend and enter the competition- It is a great day!!!!

3. Tickets are available at https://wwweventbrite.com/e/oha-disrict-9-spring agm-2018-tickets-44064544238 

DAFFODIL TEA
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Wednesday April 25

St John’s Hall

More info – next month but please mark date

Plan to attend and donate- daffodils, baking and a monetary donation to the Niagara Cancer Society 

We will also be decorating the hall and are looking for volunteers from the Club.
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MAY

OPEN MEETING

WED MAY 16 7 PM HOLY ROSARY HALL

PROGRAM- NATURE VIDEO
WHAT PLANTS TALK ABOUT

MINI SHOW

DECORATIVE: MOTHER’S DAY- An arrangement of your choice
HORTICULTURAL Class 1 one Darwin type tulip
Class 2 one lily type tulip Class 3 one parrot type tulip

Class 4 one any other type tulip Class 5 any other spring flower

Class 6 flowering woody branch (no longer than 20 in)

Class 7 Open class- any other flower or plant not mentioned above

Post script- I am postponing the article on RBG Rose garden until either the April or May newsletters.

